

The Official Newsletter of the Reno High School Alumni Association

President's Corner

Hallelujah!! The 8th Triennial All Alumni Reunion held on August 20th was a complete success. At last count, there were 450 alumni who signed up for this event mainly from classes of the 50's and 60's. From the feedback we received, everyone had a great time meeting former classmates and reminiscing about their times at Reno High School. I want to thank the RHS Alumni Association Board for planning the reunion, Joanne Petre for her work with registration, Pinocchios for a delicious buffet, JROTC cadets and leadership students for setting up and putting away the tables and chairs, music teacher Dave Gaunt for providing background music, and Mel Watson for organizing the classic cars display. A special thanks to Dennis Bond, Irene Douglas, and Bill Berrum from the class of 1957 who established a fundraiser by raffling off a child's rocking motorcycle called, "Hobby Hog." The raffle raised over \$1,300 for the RHSAA, and the winner of the raffle was Barbara Goss, class of 1961, who immediately donated it back to the Association. For their efforts, the class of 1957 was placed on the bronze level giving plaque in the museum foyer. From the reunion, we had ten alumni who joined the Association and five who became life members. Thanks to all alumni who attended the reunion and those who helped. If you can think of any improvements or suggestions to upcoming triennial reunions, please send them to us.

I've gathered two pages of random pictures taken at the reunion to give you an idea of what went on.

Several important events are planned for the near future. The RHS Athletic Hall of Fame recognition dinner is scheduled for October 21st and the Huskie Harvest Fundraiser Dinner is planned for November 4th. There is a flyer enclosed with details on this event.

I enclosed a membership application. If you get this newsletter, you are already a member. The association is supported solely by membership dues and donations, so you could help by passing this application on to classmates and encouraging them to join.

Have a great fall season and enjoy Thanksgiving with your families.

J.D. Schnabel

President, RHSAA

PICTURES OF THE RHS ALL CLASS REUNION – AUGUST 20, 2017



























MORE PICTURES OF THE REUNION

























AROUND THE RHS CAMPUS

- 1. Senior **Brandon Kaho** is one of the most sought after football players in recent history in Northern Nevada. He has 17 major football programs seriously recruiting him. Brandon is ranked 5th best outside linebacker on the West Coast.
- 2. The RGJ ran an article on RHS English teacher **Theresa McKillip** who on the first day of class uses worksheets about harmful words that are sometimes used to describe sexuality, physical, and mental illnesses. This was designed for students to not use these hurtful words.
- 3. Diver **Regan Caufield** won all but two meets and is drawing interest from several schools around the West.
- 4. In the back of the school is a series of concrete sidewalks called the Quad. Recently the Quad was upgraded to allow full accessibility to handicapped students by installing ramps.
- 5. Science teacher **Mike Edwards** was named Wolf Pack Analyst. Mike is the former UNR football standout and will join John Ramey in the radio booth on the Wolf Pack Radio Network.
- 6. New club on campus. The Reno High Mountain Bike Club was established last year and joined the National Interscholastic Cycling Association (NICA). The club is coached by RHS alumni teachers **Aaron Shoolroy**, class of 1995, and **Craig Lemons**, class of 1979. Schools in the league include Mammoth, Truckee, Incline, Auburn, North Tahoe, Galena, McQueen, Damonte Ranch, Wooster, Carson City, and Douglas. The team practices twice a week and the season lasts from July to November. Varsity races are about 20 miles long and take approximately 2 hours to complete.
- 7. A tree was dedicated on campus last month in the memory of Katie Weingartner who was killed when struck by a car in June.
- 8. The Reno High library has undergone some major changes. You are invited to the library grand re-opening and fundraiser event on November 15th from 4-6 P.M There will be an open house and refreshments will be served. The new librarian is **Amie Newberry**, RHS class of 1991.

DESPERATE NEED OF MUSEUM WORKERS

We are now down to two museum helpers and need 3-4 more. Their function is to record, arrange, and display donated RHS memorabilia and to make the museum presentable to the public. The helpers work a few hours a day twice a month. If interested, please call the museum at 825-2586. Please Help!

RHS ALUMNI T-SHIRTS

We sold many official Reno High Alumni t-shirts at the Reunion. If you wish to purchase one, come by the museum on a Friday or Saturday. If you live out of the area, you can buy one by sending \$15 with your name, address and size, and we'll mail one to you. Why not buy several for classmates?

FEW LAUGHS

- 1. Is there ever a day that mattresses are not on sale?
- 2. Knowledge is knowing a tomato is a fruit. Wisdom is not putting it in a fruit salad.
- **3.** In filling out an application, where it says, 'In case of Emergency, notify..." I answered, "A doctor."

ALUMNI NEWS

Nellie Beasley, wife of famed RHS coach, counselor, and teacher, Bud Beasley, died in February. Among her many accomplishments, she taught bowling to girls at Reno High, competed in 60 national tournaments, and was inducted into the National Womens Bowling Hall of Fame in 2002.

Bridgette Murdock, class of 2014, is an outstanding senior volleyball player for the Sacramento State Hornets. She recently came back to Reno and played against the Nevada Wolf Pack. The Hornets won 3 games to 1.

Zack Hunt, class of 2013, who ran for Vanguard University, returned to Reno to win the Reno 10-Miler and Relay Race by setting a record of 53 minutes and 24 seconds. **Cary Dunagan**, class of 2010, came in second.

Garrett Hampson, class of 2013, who plays baseball for Long Beach State, was named the California League Player of the Week. He is ranked third among all Minor Leaguers.

Tara O'Brien, class of 1967, is an actress in Hollywood, who among other roles, has appeared in several sketches with Conan O'Brien and will be on an upcoming episode of *Teachers*. Tara was the class president and the Huskie Battalion Commander.

Reminder – The induction dinner for the Reno High School Athletic Hall of Fame will be held on Saturday, October 21st at 5:30 P.M. at the Eldorado Hotel Casino. The following athletes are being inducted: Len Mardian (1955), Allison Westfall (1990), Johnno Lazetich (1996), John Sande III (1996), Collier Lawrence (2004), Marie (Mel) Lawrence (2007), and Boys Golf Team (1979-1983). Tickets may be purchased at Reno High School from Tina Rooker (775) 333-5050 ext. 5 for \$50. Tickets may also be purchased at the door for \$60.

ANNUAL RHSAA MEETING

All RHS alumni are invited to attend the annual business meeting on Wednesday, December 6, 2017 at 5 P.M. in the museum. Reports will be given on the current status of the Association, museum, reunions, membership, and finances. Nominations for new Board members will be taken. The RHSAA President will give his annual activities report, and new board officers will be voted on.

SOME FUNNIES

- 1. A wise man once said nothing.
- 2. Technically speaking there is a lot of food in this house, however, none of it is sweet and none of it is microwaveable. Therefore, there is no food in this house.
- 3. I ate salad for dinner! Mostly croutons and tomatoes. Really just one big round crouton covered with tomato sauce. And cheese. Fine, it was a pizza. I ate a pizza.
- 4. I try to avoid things that make me fat like scales, photos and mirrors.
- 5. Some things are just better left unsaid. And I usually realize it right after I say them.
- 6. Been there done that. Then, been there several more times, because apparently I never learn!
- 7. My favorite: "Vegetarian" is an old Indian word for bad hunter.
- 8. I have a condition that prevents me from going on a diet. I get hungry.
- 9. 90% of being married is just shouting, "What," from another room.



INVITES YOU TO OUR ANNUAL

HUSKIE HARVEST GALA EVENT

Saturday, Nov. 4

Atlantis Casino Resort

Join us for an evening of friends, food and fun as we raise monies for the Reno High School Improvement Fund. There will be live and silent auctions as well as other opportunities to support this worthwhile

cause.

Ticket information can be found at:

www·huskieharvest·com



The purpose of this non-profit association shall be to identify and recognize the accomplishments of the alumni, students, and staff of Reno High School. Equal attention shall be paid to academic and non-academic phases of high school activity, in order that a well-balanced picture may be presented to the public. Your information will be entered into our database for future use and never given to anyone without your permission.

Current Last	Name:	Middle	Init.: First	Name:	
	Years attended From:To:				
Last Name W	hile in school{Maider	ı}:			
Address:					
City:	State:	_ ZIP:	Home Phone:	Cell phone:	
E-mail address	s:		<u></u>		
If an administ Retired? Yes_	rator or staff, years v _ No	vorked. From:_	To: Occupati	on:	
		Membe	rship Fee		
			Yr 2Yr 3Yr 5Yr		
		Individual \$2	0 \$35 \$50 \$75		
2		Couple \$3	0 \$58 \$80 \$125		
		Individual Life	Member\$300.00		
		Couple Life me	mber\$500.00		
Spouse's maid	en name:		If Reno High (Graduate, Year	
Would you lik	e to be involved in RI	HSAA? Yes_ I	No		
If Yes, would y	ou like to be officer,	board member,	trustee or volunteer?	YESNO	
	ou be willing to help v	with?{Museum,	membership, yearbool	ks, etc.}	
		SAA trustees to	spend non-designated	funds as they deem appropriate.	
Signature:	200				
Date: Please make checks to: RHSAA MEMBERSHIP Mail to:RHSAA MEMBERSHIP P.O. Box 5807		Fo Membership N	r Office Use Only		
RENC	O, NV 89513		Member Date:		

Washoe County School District RHS Alumni Association P.O. Box 30425 Reno, NV 89520



NON PROFIT ORG.

U.S. POSTAGE PAID

RENO, NV 89520 PERMIT #217

Huskie Trails is published by the Board of Trustees of the Reno High School Alumni Association

And distributed to members and selected friends of the Association. Correspondence: P.O. Box 5807, Reno, NV 89503

Telephone: (775) 825-2586

Website: www.renohighalum.com Email: rhsaa@renohighalum.com

PRESIDENT	J.D.Schnabel	Retired
VICE PRESIDENT	Scott Jordan	1986
CHAIR MEMBERSHIP	Nettie Wong	1956
SECRETARY	Brien Karlin	2001
TREASURER	John Watson	1965
TRIISTEES. Betty Jo	Baker 1951	

TRUSTEES: Betty Jo Baker.....1951
Craig Lemons ,,,, 1979
Bill Newman ,,,,, 1976
Daryl Pelizzari....1952
Bruce Pendleton....1958
Kathy Wilcox ,,,,,1982